Item No 8(b)

COUNCIL MEETING, 27th November 2013                  
STANDARDS COMMITTEE, 14th October 2013
3 REGISTRATION AND DISCLOSURE OF MEMBERS’ INTERESTS – REVISED GUIDANCE ON OPENNESS AND TRANSPARENCY ON PERSONAL INTERESTS

The Head of Democratic and Partnership Services submitted a written report seeking consideration to revised guidance for Councillors on openness and transparency on personal interests recently issued by the Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government.  Members were asked to give consideration to whether any amendments were required to the registration of interest requirements of the Council’s Code of Conduct for Members in light of the revised guidance for recommendation to the Council. A copy of the revised guidance was attached to the report.  This advised that Councillors should treat Trade Union membership as a personal, non-pecuniary interest which should be registered and declared if it arose during discussion at a meeting. This would be in an addition to the statutory requirement to register sponsorship by a Trade Union as a disclosable pecuniary interest. The guidance issued by the Secretary of State stopped short of making this a statutory requirement.  It was therefore open to the Council to decide whether it should incorporate such requirements into its Code of Conduct for Members.  Currently, the option for a Member to declare Trade Union membership if the issue arose at a meeting was covered by the following provisions in the Council’s Code of Conduct for Members:

1. Where a Member is present at a meeting of the Council, or any committee, sub-committee or joint sub-committee of the Council, or a meeting of the Cabinet or a committee of the Cabinet, and identify any other interests which they feel should be declared in the public interest, such interests may be declared to the meeting.

2. In such circumstances the Member must consider whether their continued participation in the matter relating to their interest would be reasonable in the circumstances, particularly if the interest may give rise to a perception of a conflict of interests in the matter under discussion.

It would however be necessary to amend the Register of Members Interests requirements in the Code of Conduct for Members if Trade Union membership was also to be required to be included as an interest to be registered by Members.

Prior to the introduction of the new arrangements in 2012, the previous registration of interests requirements included:

 ‘Membership of any body one of whose principal purposes includes the influence of public opinion or policy (including any political party or trade union).’
(Councillor Wardhaugh and Councillor M K Swift each declared an interest in the above item as they were Members of a trade union.)

*RESOLVED that it be recommended to the Council that the Register of Interests requirements in the Code of Conduct for Members of the Council be amended to include the following as a registerable personal interest:

‘Membership of any body one of whose principal purposes includes the influence of public opinion or policy (including any political party or trade union).’
